
 BEMIDJI AREA SCHOOLS 
 BEMIDJI, MINNESOTA 

 DATE:  AUGUST 21, 2023 

 TO:  BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 FROM:  ASHLEY EASTRIDGE, CPA, DIRECTOR OF BUSINESS SERVICES 

 SUBJECT:  ADDENDUM TO SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORTATION CONTRACT 
 – BEMIDJI BUS LINES 

 COMMENTS: 

 During  the  previous  fiscal  year  we  experienced  driver  shortages  with  an  average  of  8 
 open  routes  each  day,  which  was  approximately  14%  of  our  total  routes;  with  as  many  as 
 13  open  routes  open  on  a  day,  which  occurred  3  times  during  FY23.  These  situations 
 have  put  a  significant  amount  of  pressure  on  our  transportation  staff  to  not  cancel  routes. 
 In  preparation  for  the  upcoming  school  year,  the  transportation  department  tried  to  recruit 
 new  drivers  by  hosting  a  job  fair  in  June  of  2023,  which  resulted  in  no  new  applicants.  In 
 an  effort  to  mitigate  the  unfilled  routes,  attached  you  will  find  an  addendum  to  our 
 current  school  bus  transportation  contract  with  Bemidji  Bus  Lines  for  a  one-year  term  for 
 bus  services  of  three  additional  regular  routes.  The  total  base  contract  amount  for  these 
 services are as follows: 

 2023-2024 - $171,312 

 After  fiscal  year  2023-2024  the  district  will  evaluate  the  need  to  contract  out  these  routes 
 going forward and if necessary, obtain quotes for future years. 

 ACTION: 

 The  motion  was  offered  by  _____________________,  seconded  by  _________________ 
 and,  carried  (  )  to  approve  the  one  year  contract  for  School  Bus  Transportation 
 services in the amount of $171,312 in 2023-24. 






